

MARIN COUNTY CULTURAL SERVICES COMMISSION

Marin Center, San Rafael, California
Minutes of Meeting of Wednesday, October 28, 2015
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:

Al Boro, Chair






Helen Willms, Second Vice Chair
Col. Bill Cope

Nicole Klock 
Lynn Bornstein

Marge Bartolini

Annette Rose

STAFF PRESENT:



Gabriella C. Calicchio, Director






Marion Boyd, Deputy Director






Charlie Barboni, Fair Manager






Libby Garrison, Marketing Manager






George Pegelow, Event Coordinator







Elisa Seppa, Administrative Assistant 

CALL TO ORDER:
Chair Boro called the meeting to order at 1:35 pm.
REVIEW AGENDA:
Bartolini moved, Cope seconded, and the agenda for October 28, 2015 was approved.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Cope moved, Bartolini seconded and the minutes of the September 23, 2015 meeting were approved. 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT:
CULTURAL TREASURES AWARD:
· Director announced the nominee unanimously chosen by the Cultural Treasures Award committee as Lido Cantarutti.  Boro and Rose both stated their regard for Cantarutti.  Cope moved that the motion be approved.  Willms Seconded.  All moved in favor, motion carried.  
· Rose moved that a subcommittee be established to review the criteria for the Cultural Treasures Awards.  Boro proposed that this happen after the first of the year. 
FACILITY FEE PROPOSAL:
· Director addressed a draft of Facility Fee Proposal Letter to the Board of Supervisors. Communication with Department of Public Works has been underway to establish the most effective solution to supplement the estimated $2 million in deferred maintenance costs.  The proposal will go to the Board of Supervisors for approval on November 10.
· The fee structure for comp tickets will be revised.
THE BEST OF THE IJ LOBBY LOUNGE:
· Marketing Manager, Libby Garrison stated that Director Calicchio  and Paul Libertore of the Marin IJ had lunch last month.  Calicchio proposed partnering with the Marin IJ to showcase the top young musicians that had performed in the IJ  Lobby Lounge series for a “Best Of” the IJ Lobby Lounge event in the Showcase Theater.  Marin Center will be producing the event and the IJ will be handling the advertising.  The event will take place April 22nd in the Showcase Theater.
· Garrison has met with Fair Manager, Charlie Barboni and Ellen Campbell who heads installation of art exhibits at the Marin Civic Center and the Marin Veterans’ Memorial Auditorium to discuss future shows in the Exhibit Hall and Redwood Foyer Galleries.  Barboni stated they are working to produce a show celebrating young visual artists to coincide with the Best of the IJ Lobby Lounge event.
MARIN CENTER PRESENTS:
· Garrison reported Armistead Maupin was on the front page of the IJ on Friday, as well as the cover of the Chronicle and Datebook on Saturday.  The incredible press only generated sales of 30 tickets.  Less than 200 people attended the event.  Garrison stated 60% of attendees had never been to Marin Center before, and 40% of those were from Marin County.  The idea of reaching all people in the community is the focus for future shows.
· Brian Copeland cancelled his Scion show due to a conflicting television engagement.  He will still be performing Jewelry Box on Friday, November 13th.  A 72 hour ‘Flash Sale’ to increase sales for this performance will take place.
· Director stated efforts for planning the 2016/2017 performance season will be conservative, with focus on building new audiences.
· Director to meet with a Latino Community Advisory Committee in November to discuss developing programming, deciding on performances and helping with marketing for the Latino Series which will be launched in the 2016/2017 season.
· Meeting with Miko Lee of Youth in Arts to be held in November to discuss children and family focused programs for the 2016/2017 season.  
MARKETING:
· This year trial changes were made in the circulation of the Marin Center Magazine.  As a cost saving measure, of the 100,000 households on the mailing list, only those who had purchased tickets to a Marin Center event within the past 5 years were sent a magazine. Distribution was cut by 50%.  To try to boost attendance at Marin Center events, the next circulation will comprise the entire mailing list to include patrons who have attended the Marin County Fair and non-ticketed events.
· Bornstein proposed including a leaflet in the Marin IJ for future marketing.  Director stated the IJ distribution is ¼ of that of Marin Center circulation.  It would not be cost effective.
· Clock stated she rarely came to the Marin Center before joining the commission, and felt her colleagues as well as other parents within the community are not well informed of events at the Marin Center.  Clock proposed potential incentives to get people thinking about & coming to events.
· Garrison attended the Art Reach conference this past month.  She reported that Marin Center is in the same situation as many performing arts venues – with a general consensus of older patron’s attendance declining, and younger patrons having different interests.
· There has been a drastic shift from print to digital media, with both younger and older demographics making the transition.
· There has been significant increase in people obtaining information and interest through digital video clips and mainstream marketing draws.
· Further discussion regarding perspectives on the changing audiences and alternate means of drawing audiences to come to performances. 
· Clock addressed the importance of arts within schools.  She feels partnering with YIA would be a valuable way of addressing the need for integrating youth and the arts.
· Director addressed the issue of price points for ticket sales – there is a learning curve when addressing wants and needs of varying and new audiences.
· The goal of most event centers is to have 50% earned and 50% contributed revenues.  The Marin Center has no contributed revenue at this time.
· Clock suggested there be more of a draw from San Rafael community.  Discussion followed.
RENTALS:
· Director thanked Deputy Director Marion Boyd and all on the team for successful events throughout the 2015 season.  Addressed specific positive thank you correspondence sent from previous events.
· Director happy to report the campus has been ‘activated,’ great to see grounds being fully utilized throughout the year.
· Fair Manager Charlie Barboni reported that the Exhibit Hall and Redwood Foyer Galleries have been successful.  20% of the sales of the art benefits the Marin Cultural Association.  The public has enjoyed being able to come to the facilities during non-event time to view the showcased art.
· Barboni thanked Marge & Lou Bartolini for their donation to the Exhibit Hall Gallery.
· Upcoming shows include art by West Marin residents, as well as a showcase of Marin County high school artists.
· Marketing Director Garrison addressed the utilization of the Civic Center Print Shop to produce the programs for Marin Center events.  This partnership allows for below market rate and is a beneficial internal partnership. 
· Advertisements are now being sold in conjunction with the Marin Center Magazine.
$18,000 in advertising fees were sold for the last edition of the Magazine.

2016 MARIN COUNTY FAIR: 

PROGRAMMING:
· Cio Hernandez and Teri Rockas of Play Fair Marin have created a booklet entitled “Growing Healthy Events is Healthy Business.”  It is being distributed at conferences nationwide.  It showcases Marin County Fair’s leading edge of being “The Greenest County Fair on Earth.’ 

· For the 2016 Fair, vendors will be asked to use GMO free products.
· Supervisor Kinsey asked Amy van Gordon of Marin Transit to help coordinate and launch a Shuttle Program for the 2016 Fair.  Dick Daley will be the liaison for the Marin County Fair to head this program, as well as coordinating the Food and Global Marketplace Vendors.
SCHOOLS RULE UPDATE:

Ken Lippi and Mary Jane Burke from the Marin County of Education met with Director Calicchio, Commissioners Boro, Cope and Pollak to better our relationship and address questions regarding the SchoolsRules event.  Mary Jane Burke has agreed to acknowledge the Marin Center and County Fair more predominantly.  Five times the amount of money was raised at this years’ Schools Rule event than was raised at their first year. 
THEME & POSTER:

· Staff will meet with Mez Design next week to discuss the visuals for the 2016 Fair poster.  Stephanie Barboni had submitted a list of additional theme ideas to Director Calicchio, including ​the chosen theme - What a Ride!  The theme embodies the past, present and future of the Marin County Fair.  
· The focus of the 2016 Fair will be celebrating art, agriculture and the community.

· Mez Design produced four design concepts and the group unanimously agreed on their favorite.
· Barboni proposed there be a 75th anniversary museum in the Exhibit Hall, and is working with the library to produce an exhibit on printing.

· Plans include having a retrospective of previous Best of Show Winners showcased at the 2016 Fair.
OTHER:
· Director asked if anyone could come to the Board of Supervisors Meeting to speak on behalf of Facility Fees.  Willms and Cope stated they would attend.
ADJOURN:
Bornstein moved that the meeting be adjourned; Cope seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 
3:03 pm.
The next Commission meeting will take place on Wednesday, November 18, in the Friends of Marin Center conference room, starting at 1:30 pm.

________________________________






Al Boro, Chair
_________________________________







Gabriella C. Calicchio, Director
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